Your  Magnificency Mr. Vice-Rector, 
Venerable and dear guests from home and abroad, 
esteemed colleagues, students and friends. 

  

 As the President of the Academic Senate of our faculty, I would like to join the new years wishes of Mr. Dean. I also want to wish you good health and a peaceful new year with happy families, creativity and success at work and your wishes fulfilled. 

Two years ago at our first meeting, I expressed my hopes of this event becoming a new tradition. I am glad that this desire has been fulfilled. 

Unfortunately everything that I said in the previous year has been fulfilled. I mentioned that we do not believe in our strengths, I see the main reason our faculty is neglected at home and abroad, for example; the fact that the proportion of our teaching and research performance is triple the mount in comparison with the SUT and this can be used against us. If, however, we say something and make note of the fact that we are meeting the accredition criteria in relation to science and research as well as other faculties, this means that we are teaching three times more than others and the whole of the SUT are benefiting from this. Despite this fact we continue to work hard in all our activities and we will have good reason to be proud of ourselves and earn the respect from others. 

At the meeting with the representatives from the AS FMST together with the academic board, one of my colleagues asked me “what is the Senate doing to improve democracy at the faculty?”. This took me by surprise, because the truth is that the AS did not even meet once, especially to "save democracy". On the other hand, we are continuously improving the management system with strong feedback, a senate, many advisory committees, we created a works council, we have developed a system of electronic and traditional information about all employees with information about all activities, managerial and self-management panels, the possibility of anonymous and non-anonymous comments about anything, practically unlimited access to  members of the faculty leadership, Senate leadership, institute leaderships  and other options. Everyone can comment and criticize, and the certainty of this option was the reason why I have been surprised by this question. Now I want to calmly answer the question, the AS respects democracy at the FMST: as a guarantor of the state, where everyone’s opinion can be heard (of course it can not mean automatically accepted). This system is respected, discussed and still in development. On this occasion I would like to appeal to all of the members of the academic board: Let’s use our right and also our duty to say our opinion. The faculty and its progress needs all unrestricted opinions, positive or negative. Please do not just stand aside and become a non-participating critic. What gives us the right to ask, ‘what is the faculty doing for us?’ Let’s ask, ‘what are we doing for the faculty? Do not sink to the same moral level of the media which criticize the law about patriotism and argue that patriotism should be taught, but also systematically neglecting to use the word ‘homeland’ and they also forget to mention that the 1st of January is the day that the Slovak Republic was established.

Let me once again thank you for accepting the invitation to today's meeting. Special thanks to all non-faculty co-workers and friends for their help and successful cooperation and support during the last term. I especially wish to all of you the pleasant spending of the following time to come and once again all the best in the coming year.
